

# Town of Rock Creek Park Commission

## Meeting Minutes

August 7th, 2024

(7:00 pm)

1. Called meeting to order at:
2. Attendance
  - a. Members
    - i. Roy Splinter [roysplinter@yahoo.com](mailto:roysplinter@yahoo.com) 608-213-5241 Expires: 6/2028
    - ii. Missy Hazen [missyhazen@wwt.net](mailto:missyhazen@wwt.net) 715-495-3326 Expires: 6/2031
    - iii. Scott Lawton [slawton84@hotmail.com](mailto:slawton84@hotmail.com) 715-520-0751 Expires: 6/2026
    - iv. LaMoine Dohms [Lamoine.dohms@gmail.com](mailto:Lamoine.dohms@gmail.com) 715-832-7018 Expires: 6/2027
    - v. Jesse Weiss ([premier.plumbing@aol.com](mailto:premier.plumbing@aol.com)) 715-279-2525 Expires: 6/2025
    - vi. Derrick Bauer [dbauertoptier@gmail.com](mailto:dbauertoptier@gmail.com) 715-279-6061 Expires: 6/2029
    - vii. Dustin Nelson [nelsond8003@my.stout.edu](mailto:nelsond8003@my.stout.edu) 715-271-2270 Expires: 6/2030
  - b. Absent
    - i. Derrick Bauer [dbauertoptier@gmail.com](mailto:dbauertoptier@gmail.com) 715-279-6061 Expires: 6/2029
  - c. Public
3. Minutes from 7/8/24 Meeting Approved by RS 1<sup>st</sup> MH 2<sup>nd</sup>
4. On Call Person of the Month: Missy Hazen, Town Board meeting August 20th 7pm
  - a. Scott will attend in Missy's place
5. Memorial Bench Update Nothing new will keep looking for a bench
6. Septic Update/Woods Acquisition
  - a. Survey Update - Maps are recorded, Transfers are pending
  - b. Approval to Start permit issuance \$250, MH 1<sup>st</sup> RS 2<sup>nd</sup>.
    - i. Jesse will start, takes a while to get approved.
7. Pickleball court updates
  - a. Paint – No update, will look again next year.
8. Baseball Field New Bases
  - a. Looked at 4 options for bases, only 1<sup>st</sup> 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup>.
  - b. Roy will order on Amazon, \$205, Approved JW 1<sup>st</sup> LD 2<sup>nd</sup>.
9. New Swings needed. – Roy installed 2 new swings today.
10. Rock Falls Raceway in February
  - a. Volunteers – Snowmobile races, not sure how park can be involved.
11. Signoff on bills/receipts
12. Open comments from Committee Members
  - a. Missy – Fireworks need to be ordered for next year,
    - i. Approved \$7000 for budget RS 1<sup>st</sup>, JW 2<sup>nd</sup>.
  - b. Roy – Roy talked with town about changing line up spot and detours for next years parade, will discuss again next year.
    - i. Should we plan a year end get together for the park members?
  - c. Derrick- Absent
  - d. Jessie- Will get pricing on steel roof canopy to replace the fabric tents normally used for the chicken dinner. Just a price, would be nice to have.
  - e. Scott- None
  - f. Lamoine- None
  - g. Dustin- None

Submitted/posted by Scott Lawton – August 8th, 2024.

13. Public comment –
14. Next meeting dates - 7 pm at the town hall September 11th
15. Meeting adjourned at: 8pm, JW 1<sup>st</sup> MH 2<sup>nd</sup>.